inter-office Memorandum

METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

8550 Woodfield Crossing Boulevard

Indianapolis, IN 46240

To:


Dr. James Mervilde, Superintendent of Schools

From:


Phil Smith, Director of Operations

Subject:    
Recommendation to Award Contracts for the Installation of Modular Classrooms at Crooked Creek, Greenbriar, and John Strange Elementary Schools 

Date:
May 12, 2009

Background

As legally advertised, bids for installation of modular classrooms at Crooked Creek, Greenbriar, and John Strange Elementary Schools were opened and read aloud on Thursday, May 7, 2009, at 2:00 PM at the H. Dean Evans Community and Education Center. 

The base bid package consisted of installation of two modular classroom units (four classrooms) with bathrooms at Crooked Creek, Greenbriar, and John Strange Elementary Schools. Also included were metal ADA approved ramps, metal canopies, site work, and connecting to the schools existing water supply and sewer. Heating and air conditioning is to be supplied by self-contained units included with each modular classroom unit.

A separate electrical bid package included all work necessary to provide electrical power to the modular units, as well as, work necessary to connect the modular units to the school’s existing PA, data, fire alarm, and security systems. A combination bid was also included which combined the base bid and the electrical bid.

In addition, five alternate bids were possible. Alternate one was to substitute refurbished units for new modular units. Alternate two was to substitute vinyl siding for metal. Alternate three was to substitute wood decks for metal decks. Alternate four asked for the cost to move an existing underground water line at Crooked Creek. Alternate five eliminated the metal canopies.

Bid Tabulation

Four base bids, one electrical, and four combined bids were received, opened and read aloud. These bids are listed on the attached bid tabulation sheet.

Recommendation

Tyson Corporation has withdrawn their bid because of a obvious mistake in their base bid. Mobilease Modular was the apparent low bidder. Discussions with Mobilease Modular have resulted in the following “value engineering” reductions to their base bid:

• Elimination of one modular unit (two classrooms) at John Strange Elementary School - deduct $108,143 from the base bid.

• Substitute aluminum for steel canopies - deduct $100,000 from the base bid.

CSO, Joe Licata, and I have analyzed the bids and have determined that Mobilease Modular is a responsible bidder and worthy of being awarded a contract. Therefore, it is recommended that Mobilease Modular be awarded a contract for an amount not to exceed $988,611.

It is also recommended that Goldman Electrical be awarded a contract for an amount not to exceed $113,406 for electrical work (electrical bid scope of work) associated with the installation of 5 modular classroom units (10 classrooms).

No alternate bids are recommended.

Design, permitting, and construction contingency will add approximately $124,150 for a total project cost of $1,226,167.
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